

Warren Consolidated Schools

Creating Dynamic Futures through Student Achievement, High Expectations, and Strong Relationships

ADMINISTRATION BUILDING 31300 Anita Warren, MI 48093 586.825.2400

Board of Education

Susan G. Trombley, President I. Susan Kattula, Vice President Megan E. Papasian-Broadwell, Secretary Carl Weckerle, Treasurer Leah A. Berdy. Trustee Susan M. Jozwik, Trustee Brian White, Trustee

> Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D. Superintendent

January 4, 2022

Dear WCS Community,

As we prepare for school tomorrow, Wednesday, January 5, 2022, we are closely monitoring the number of COVID-19 cases affecting our staff members across the district. In the last 24 hours, we have seen an increase in cases that may affect parts of the district.

Our schools have many moving parts that make them run each day from transportation, nutrition services, and custodians, to secretaries, teachers, principals, and other important staff. With our strong commitment to safety, if a school cannot operate safely due to a staff shortage or a high number of COVID cases, we will move to a remote learning format temporarily, but only if necessary. Afterall, in-person learning is the most effective method of instructional delivery, but we must consider the safety of our entire school community when making the decision to move to remote learning.

To help us all be prepared, I recommend that you review with your children the importance of bringing their laptops and other materials home each day in case their school temporarily shifts to remote learning. This will make the transition to Schoology and remote learning much smoother.

All things considered, I am very much aware of how difficult this is for our entire school community, and I remain committed to updating you as necessary. I look forward to seeing all our students in school tomorrow.

Sincerely,

Robert D. Livernois, Ph.D.

Superintendent





4 يناير/كانون الثاني 2022

عزيزي WCS المجتمع ،

بينما نستعد للمدرسة غدا الأربعاء 5 يناير 2022، نراقب عن كثب عدد حالات COVID-19 التي تؤثر على موظفينا في جميع أنحاء المنطقة. وفي الساعات ال 24 الماضية، شهدنا زيادة في الحالات التي قد تؤثر على أجزاء من المنطقة.

مدارسنا لديها العديد من الأجزاء المتحركة التي تجعلها تعمل كل يوم من النقل، والخدمات الغذائية ق،والأوصياء، إلى الأمناء والمعلمين ومديري المدارس، وغيرها من الموظفين المهمين. مع التزامنا القوي بالسلامة ، إذا لم تتمكن المدرسة من العمل بأمان بسبب نقص الموظفين أو عدد كبير من حالات COVID ، سننتقل إلى شكل التعلم عن بعد مؤقتا ، ولكن فقط إذا لزم الأمر. بعد كل شيء، التعلم شخصيا هو الطريقة الأكثر فعالية للتسليم التعليمي، ولكن يجب علينا أن ننظر في سلامة مجتمعنا المدرسي بأكمله عند اتخاذ قرار الانتقال إلى التعلم عن بعد.

لمساعدتنا جميعا على الاستعداد، أوصيك بمراجعة أهمية إحضار أجهزة الكمبيوتر المحمولة وغيرها من المواد إلى المنزل كل يوم مع أطفالك في حالة تحول مدرستهم مؤقتا إلى التعلم عن بعد. وهذا سيجعل الانتقال إلى Schoology والتعلم عن بعد أكثر سلاسة بكثير.

كل شيء في الاعتبار ، وأنا أدرك تماما مدى صعوبة هذا بالنسبة لمجتمعنا المدرسي بأكمله ، وأنا لا تزال ملتزمة بتحديث لكم حسب الضرورة. أتطلع لرؤية جميع طلابنا في المدرسة غدا.

خلاص

روبرت د. ليفرنوا، دكتوراه

Robert J. Guerron